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Lawrence Township, NJ - Local authorities are responding to an uptick in drone sightings
across Lawrence Township, with law enforcement officials warning residents against
taking matters into their own hands.
On December 17th, Chief Longo and the Lawrence Township Police Department (LTPD)
acknowledged community concerns regarding the mysterious aircraft. The department is
actively collaborating with federal and state law enforcement agencies, participating in
regular briefings to monitor the situation. Despite these efforts, the origin of the drone
activity remains unknown.
A particular concern has emerged regarding citizens attempting to intercept these
aircraft. Law enforcement officials stress that such vigilante actions could have
dangerous consequences, especially in cases where what appears to be a drone might
actually be an FAA-approved manned aircraft. Officials note that there have been
several instances where reported drone activity turned out to be authorized helicopters
or airplanes.
"NO RESIDENT SHOULD TAKE ACTION TO INTERCEPT ANY AIRCRAFT," the department
emphasized in their statement. In the event that residents encounter a downed drone,
they are instructed to treat it as evidence, avoid touching or approaching it, and
immediately call 911. The LTPD has confirmed they have established a response protocol
for handling such situations.
Residents who capture video or photographic evidence of drone activity are encouraged
to submit their documentation directly to the FBI through their website (tips.fbi.gov)
under the "Other FBI Crimes" tab. Additionally, drone sightings can be reported to the
FBI's dedicated hotline at 1-800-CALL-FBI (800-225-5324).
The township and LTPD leadership continue to monitor the situation and maintain close
communication with federal and state authorities as investigations into the origin of
these mysterious drones continue.



Lieutenant Kevin Reading, Jr. has been
appointed as Interim Police Chief of the
Lawrence Township Police Department,
effective January 1, 2025, succeeding
retiring Chief Christopher Longo.
Reading, currently Lieutenant of the
Investigation Division, brings over 20 years
of law enforcement experience and an
extensive background with the Mercer
County Shooting Response Team.
Municipal Manager Kevin Nerwinski cited
Reading's "proven track record in law
enforcement and leadership" as key
factors in the appointment.
Since joining the department in 2002,
Reading has served as patrol officer,
detective, and sergeant before his
promotion to lieutenant in 2023. He
succeeds Chief Longo, who has led the
department since 2022.

Lawrence Township
Names Lt. Kevin Reading,
Jr. as Interim Police Chief

🍂 Leaf Collection Update from
Lawrence Township DPW:

All leaf collection is now
complete! Our crews covered

every road 4 times over 8 weeks,
collecting an impressive 1,500

tons of leaves. All leaves are
being recycled at the Joseph H.

Maher Jr. Ecological Facility.
❌ Please do not place any more

leaves at the curb.
Coming in January: 🌿 Regular
yard waste collection resumes
🎄 Christmas tree pickup begins
Thank you for your cooperation

throughout the fall collection
season!














